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NOTE FROM THE MINISTRY OF LABOR OF COLOMBIA REQUESTING CONSIDERATION OF THE CONVOCATION OF THE XVIII INTER-AMERICAN CONFERENCE 
OF MINISTERS OF LABOR (IACML) OF THE OAS
Permanent Mission of Colombia
to the

Organization of American States

MPC/OEA No. 1459


The Permanent Mission of Colombia to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to General Secretariat of the Organization of American States and hereby transmits to it a note from the Minister of Labor of Colombia, Dr. Rafael Pardo Rueda, addressed to the Secretary General of the Organization of American States, José Miguel Insulza, in connection with the XVIII Inter-American Conference of Ministers of Labor (IACML), to be held in the city of Medellín on October 9 and 10, 2013.

The Permanent Mission of Colombia to the Organization of American States, having conveyed that information, avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the General Secretariat of the Organization of American States the assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., September 17, 2012

His Excellency

José Miguel Insulza

Secretary General

Organization of American States 

Washington, D.C.

Ministry of Labor
Republic of Colombia

Bogotá
120673
1274

Bogotá, August 16, 2012

Dear Mr. Secretary General,
It is an honor to write to you to express once again the readiness of the Ministry of Labor of Colombia, which I head, to host the XVIII Inter-American Conference of Ministers of Labor (IACML) of the OAS, which will be held in the city of Medellín on October 9 and 10, 2013.
As discussed in my meeting with the Assistant Secretary General of the Organization of American States, Albert Ramdin, on June 28 this year, a meeting at which the readiness and commitment of the Colombian Government were reiterated, we are placing ourselves at your disposal to coordinate and move forward with the activities required to hold the XVIII IACML.
It will be an honor and a great privilege for us to host this meeting which is, without any doubt, the region’s most important forum for achieving consensus on the most pressing challenges and realities we face in the labor area, even more so during this 50th anniversary year.

Mr. José Miguel Insulza

Secretary General

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.

cc:
Assistant Secretary General of the Organization of American States, Dr. Albert Ramdin


His Excellency the Ambassador to the Organization of American States (OAS), Dr. Andrés González

In order to move forward with the logistical aspects of holding the conference, it would be extremely important for us to have an estimate of the costs of the event as well as of any contributions the Organization plans to make.

Thank you in advance for your attention to this matter.

Yours truly,


Rafael Pardo Rueda


Minister of Labor


� FILENAME  \* MERGEFORMAT �CIDRP00060E09�








PAGE  

